
 

MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF 

3/4/2013 

 

Meeting opened at 7 PM, members present:  Marie Samaha; Chair, Bob Patenaude; Sec, 

Peter Jensen, Bill Gassman, Herb Farnham. 

Alternates present:  Ed Harrington, John Oliver 

Others present: Nancy Wright 

 

Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved unanimously; motion by Peter, 2
nd

 

by Bill. 

 

COMMUNITY GARDEN:  Marie reported that this topic will be on the BOS agenda at 

their next meeting (3/7/2013) 

 

MEMBERSHIP:  Marie explained that any new terms will run from April 1
st
 to March 

31
st
.  (Those whose terms expire this year received a letter from the BOS and must be 

sworn in by Town Clerk). 

 

TAKING ACTION FOR WILDLIFE:  Marie reported on her meeting with Amanda 

Stone of UNH.  New information regarding habitats will be forthcoming. 

 

LAKE WINNI SUB WATERSHED GRANT:  Bill reported that the grant was not 

approved for this year, and there will be a meeting coming up to determine why the grant 

was not approved. 

 

PERMITS/APPLICATIONS:  Marie reported on the Logging application near the 

Highway Sheds, and the DOT Dredge and Fill application which affects the intersection 

of Fox Hollow Rd and Rte. 25. 

 

MPIC UPDATE:  Bob reported on the last meeting of the MPIC, and mentioned that the 

Con Com must come up with a work plan for items they consider important.  (Must be 

ready for next month’s MPIC meeting). 

 

MILFOIL UPDATE:  Peter showed flyer that the Milfoil Committee plans to distribute at 

the Town Meeting.  (Flyer is requesting volunteers, and explains what the Committee 

does).  He also mentioned a meeting is planned with the DES to discuss herbicide 

treatments. 

 

TOWN MEETING:  Con Com members discussed what materials they will have for the 

public viewing at their table at the entrance to the Auditorium. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM (Motion by Peter, 

2
nd

 by Ed). 

The next meeting will be on April 1
st
 at 7 PM in the Land Use Office of the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Bob Patenaude; Sec. 


